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FEBRUARY 2018 
Fri 2nd  Sushi orders open via sushi@school  

Weds 6th  Preps NO school Day off number 1 NO PREPS AT SCHOOL PLEASE 

Fri 8th  School and Kinder Welcome Picnic and Bush Dance  

Mon 12th  Japanese lessons for parents commence 2.30pm -3.30pm Hall 

Weds 14th  Preps NO school Day off number 2 NO PREPS AT SCHOOL PLEASE 

Thurs 15th  PFC Meeting 7.30pm School Hall 

Fri 16th  Sushi orders close sushi@school  

Tues 20th  School swimming sports Years 3 - 6 Prahran Pool 

Weds 21st  Preps NO school Day off number 3 NO PREPS AT SCHOOL PLEASE 

Weds 28th  LAST Preps NO school Day off (number 4) NO PREPS AT SCHOOL PLEASE 

 

Welcome Back 
Welcome to the 2018 school year at CPS. I seem to 
ǎŀȅ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ǘƘƛƴƎ ŜǾŜǊȅ ȅŜŀǊ ōǳǘ ƛǘΩǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ǾŜǊȅ 
smooth start to the year with all our students settling 
in really well, especially our Preps who have enjoyed 
getting used to life at school. On Day 1 we had four 

ƎŜƴŜǊŀǘƛƻƴǎ ƻŦ !ǊǘƛŜ {Ωǎ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ǘƻ ǿƛǘƴŜǎǎ Ƙƛǎ 
first day at school.  That included his grandmother and 
great grandmother who had flown out from Germany 
especially for the occasion.  
 

²ŜΩǊŜ ŀƭƭ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ȅŜŀǊΗ At present 
we have 299 enrolments.  Does anyone have a spare 
child so we can crack 300? 
 

  
Communication 
For those new to Caulfield, a whole school Newsletter 
goes out every fortnight while in the alternate weeks, 
each Area puts out its own Newsletter containing 
detaƛƭǎ ƻŦ ǿƘŀǘΩǎ ƘŀǇǇŜƴƛƴƎ ƛƴ [ƛǘŜǊŀŎȅΣ bǳƳŜǊŀŎȅΣ 
Inquiry and other areas.  These are all sent out via 
Flexibuzz, as are all consent forms, but hard copies are 
available.   

bŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊ 
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LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ȅŜǘ ǎƛƎƴŜŘ ǳǇ ǘƻ CƭŜȄƛōǳȊȊ (our app), 
please do so. 
Passwords have 
been emailed 
out several 
times but if 

ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ǘǊƻǳōƭŜ ŀŎŎŜǎǎƛƴƎ ƛǘ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǘƘŜ 
Office. Flexibuzz can also be used to advise us of your 
ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŀōǎŜƴŎŜ ƻǊ ǘƻ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘ ŀƴ ŀǇǇƻƛƴǘƳŜƴǘ ǿƛǘƘ 
ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊΦ 
 
²ƘŀǘΩǎ IŀǇǇŜƴŜŘ Řuring the Holidays 

During the holidays a few jobs 
were undertaken. New lights 
were installed in the Library 
(thanks to our Parents & 
Friends Club fundraising!), a 
new computer server was 
installed to ensure our IT 
infrastructure is better able to 

cope with the growing demands on it and all the 
windows in the school were cleaned both inside and 
outside (a HUGE job!) We are soon to have netball 
and volleyball courts marked and soft fall in the 
playgǊƻǳƴŘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘƻǇǇŜŘ ǳǇΦ ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ about  
$30 000 worth of work most of which is only able to 
be carried out due to the financial support of our 
families.   
School fees are now due with a discount if paid before 
Friday 9 February. Please pay both the compulsory 
and the voluntary fees if possible as the school 
depends on the money.  
 
2018 Student Leaders 

Congratulations to the 
following students who 
have been appointed to 
student leadership roles 
for 2018 

School Captains - Cleo S-C and Elizabeth McM 
School Vice Captains - Dana G and Harley McV  
Aka House Captain ς Jobe S 
Aka House Vice Captain ς Angus F 
Ao House Captain ς Harper F 
Ao House Vice Captain ς Maia Z 
Kiiro House Captain ς Zahra N 
Kiiro House Vice Captain ς Saige W 
Midori House Captain ς Ella D 
Midori House Vice Capatin ς Camille C 
 
Badges of office will be presented at our whole school 
Assembly on Monday 19 February.  
 

Hats 
From Monday children not wearing 
school hats during recess and lunch 
will be confined to the veranda area of 
the old Out of School Hours Care 
building under our Sunsmart Policy. If 
your child needs a new hat, they are 
ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ hŦŦƛŎŜΦ  tƭŜŀǎŜ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ 
name is clearly identified.  
 
Drop Off & Pick Up 

As we continue to grow, traffic 
around the school continues to 
worsen.  Please ensure you follow all 
parking and traffic restrictions around 
the school, in the interests of 
ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ǎŀŦŜǘȅΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ŀ Yƛǎǎ ŀƴŘ 
Go area in Poplar Street and we 

encourage parents to use this if driving to school. 
Please remember, though, that parents should not be 
getting out of their cars in this area.  
 
Cancer Council Ad 
This Sunday a new national Cancer Council ad 
campaign commences on TV, in cinemas and online.  
Several of our students feature near the start of the 
ads so keep an eye out for them! 
 
Monday Assembly Fortnightly 
This year our whole school Assemblies will be held 
fortnightly rather than each week as they have been 
in the past. The first one will be this Monday.  Parents 
are encouraged to attend but are asked to not talk 
during Assembly and to participate in the singing of 
the National Anthem  
 
Swimming Carnival 
A heads up that our school Swimming Carnival for 
children in Years 3 to 6 will be held on Tuesday 20 
February at the Prahran Pool. As there are both 
swimming and novelty events, it is expected that all 
children will participate.  More details soon! 
 
Welcome Picnic 

Next Friday 9 February we have 
our annual Welcome Picnic from 
6pm. This is a fun social occasion 
at which children (and parents!) 
will participate in bush dances, 
with the music being performed 
by the Blackberry Jam Bush Band. 
Next Monday all children will 

participate in workshops during which the dances will 
be taught. This is a BYO event although no alcohol is 
allowed.  You are asked to bring your own food, drinks 
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and something to sit on. Children must be under the 
supervision of an adult. 
 
Parent Information Evenings 
Parent Information Evenings will be held in the week 
of 19 February.  Details will be provided soon.  
 
Please Keep Entrances Clear 

Parents are asked to keep access 
entrances clear at the start and end of 
the day. This includes the section of the 
veranda outside the Office, the passage 
outside the Office as well as the 
pedestrian gate near the Prep building.  

Again, due to our increasing size, it is important that 
we keep these areas clear.  
 
No Parents Upstairs Before School 
As from next Monday, parents are asked not to 
accompany their children upstairs or into classrooms 
unless seeing a teacher before school. If wanting to 
make a time to meet with a teacher please do so 
through the Office either by Flexibuzz or email. 
Messages will be passed on.  
 
Can You Help our School? 

Amongst our parent community there are people with 
a range of talents.  These could include particular 
skills, trades, professional contacts, etc.  If you think 
you may be able to assist the school in some way 
please contact me to discuss this.  In particular, at 
present we are wondering whether we have anyone 
with expertise in photography or promotional signage.   
 
PETER GRAY 
Principal 

Dear Prep Parents, 

Congratulations to your child/ren for completing 
his/her first week at school! Next week Caulfield 
Primary School will commence its regular school 
program, however for the next four weeks the Preps 
will not be attending school on Wednesdays.  

Over these four Wednesdays, Prep students will only 
be required to attend school for start of school testing 

with his/her English Literacy and Numeracy teachers 
on your chosen date and time, which should have 
been allocated this week. Please see your child/ren's 
teacher if you have not yet allocated a date and time.  

Thank you, the Prep Team 

Are you wondering how you can help your child with 
Japanese at home? 
Do you want to learn the basics of the Japanese 
language? 
Please come and join in our weekly Japanese lessons 
for parents. 
All parents and friends welcome. 
When:   Every Monday from 12th February (week 3) 
Time:     2.30pm-3.30pm 
Where:  School Hall 

Please make sure you join the correct Flexibuzz box as 
soon as possible, as next week we will commence 
sending all our information regarding students via this 
free to down load and use App. If you are not sure 
how it works, please come and see us in the Office.  
Passwords and instructions are attached to this 
newsletter. Remember only to join the classes for 
YOUR child, not other classes as well. 

Please note that sushi orders are now open via 
www.sushi.net.au . Orders are delivered for lunch for 
6 weeks every Thursday from 22 Feb until 29th March. 
Orders can only be made via sushi at school for this 6 
week period and cannot be changed. 
Orders open today Friday 2nd Feb and close Friday 16th 
Feb. 

Clean-up with LOVE OUR STREETS 3162 and help 

Caulfield Primary School too Join local school 

neighbours to clean-up litter from our surrounding 

http://www.sushi.net.au/
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streets and prevent it from ending up in the Bay. Meet 

at Arboretum café on Saturday 3 February at 9:30ς

10:30 to spend an hour collecting litter around the 

Glen Huntly Road, South Caulfield Shopping Centre. 

Your hour of volunteering can earn $25 for Caulfield 

PS!  RSVP at 

https://www.facebook.com/events/1998347423739

849 

+ Please wear sturdy gloves, weather appropriate 

clothing and sun protection + Bags for litter collection 

provided 

+ Kids under 13 must be accompanied by an adult and 

will be provided with a hi-vis safety vest (to be 

returned)  

Join friendly locals for a coffee afterwards at 

Arboretum cafe.  

 

 

 

 

 

Would you like to develop your soccer skills with friends after school? 

Football Star Academy is providing more opportunities for Caulfield Primary students to develop their soccer skills and match play, 

in the new and improved after school program! 

FSA are delivering two sessions per week at Caulfield Primary during Term 1 2018. One clinic will be held weekly on Tuesday 3.45 

- 4.45pm for 5-7 year olds and the other session will be held weekly on Thursday 3.45 -4.45pm for 8-12 year olds. 

To book your place, please visit the Football Star Academy website or call the support office on 1300 372 300 between 9-4pm or 

alternatively call/text Nigel 0422198023 

https://www.facebook.com/events/1998347423739849
https://www.facebook.com/events/1998347423739849
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